
St. Andrew’s CCW Meeting - May 15, 2019  
 
The meeting was called to order by President, Elaine Sneeringer, followed by the opening prayer and Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
In attendance:  Elaine Sneeringer, Jo Spigler, Susan Pyatt, Kathryn Osbourn, Kathy Frye, Sue Miller, Murph Fath, 
and Fran Olsen. 
 
Elaine Sneeringer turned the meeting over to 
Father Robert, who introduced Ms. Laura 
Miller, a Registered Dietician.  Ms. Miller 
discussed the health benefits of chocolate.  
She will be making a presentation on chocolate (the health benefits of chocolate, history, terms, recipes, etc.) to St 
Andrew’s 
on Tuesday, June 25 at 7:00 pm 
RSVP by June 18 to Susan Pyatt, Parish 
Secretary at Parish Office 717-762-1914 
Ext 5. 
 
Meeting then proceeded with: 
 
Acknowledgment of distribution and receipt of minutes from the March meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s Report from Ginny Shockey: 
 
April Balance   $1375.51 
Plus income from 2019 Christmas Bazaar 
Tables deposit of $150. 
May Balance    $1525.51 
 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION: 
 
CCW ANNUAL YARD SALE 
Plans are proceeding smoothly. 
Yard Sale is scheduled for: 
Friday, June 7,  9:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Saturday, June 8,  9:00 am - 1:00 pm 
 
Drop off of gently used items will be: 
Tuesday, June 4 and Wednesday, June 5 
4:00 pm - 8:00 pm 
 
NOTE:  VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Sign up sheet for Volunteers to help has been posted on the Bulletin Board in the back of the Church. 
 
FALL 2019 RETREAT 
On September 7, Ms. Karen Bruskewicz,  
Religious Education Director, St. Mary’s 
Parish, Annapolis, MD will conduct a retreat. A topic has not yet been determined. 
 
AFTERNOON OF REFLECTION 
Will be held at Seton Basilica in Emmitsburg, MD on Sunday, June 2.  Carpools will leave St. Andrew’s at 11:30 am; 
Mass at 1:30 pm followed by Lunch at the Carriage House at 3:00 pm across the street.  RSVP by Wednesday, May 
29 to Susan Pyatt, Parish Secretary 717-762-1914 Ext 5 
 
ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
Will be held Saturday, November 2 or 9. 
More information will be provided later. 
 



NEW BUSINESS: 
 
9th ANNUAL HARRISBURG CCW WOMEN’S RETREAT 
Is scheduled for June 14 - 16 at Mt. St. Mary’s in Emmitsburg.  Cost $175.  Registration deadline is Monday, May 27. 
Presentation will be made at weekend Masses on May 25 and 26 by Jo Spigler, 
Sue Miller, and Murph Fath. 
 
ORDINATION OF MIKE MCGOVERN 
April 2020.  CCW will provide Parish 
Reception next Spring at the Knights of Columbus Hall.  Sue Miller will serve as 
Chairperson. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
CONFIRMATION 
Confirmation with Bishop Gainer officiating was held during a 2:00 pm Mass on Sunday,  
April 28.  The Mass, Confirmation Ceremony,  
and Reception went very well. 
 
HARRISBURG COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC 
WOMEN (HCCW) 
St Andrew’s CCW has decided to remain 
with HCCW. 
 
Sue Miller read the new HCCW President’s 
Letter and shared pamphlets and brochures. 
 
Meeting was adjourned following the Closing Prayer.   
 
The next CCW meeting will be Wednesday, 
June 19 at 6:30 pm in the Parish Office  
Meeting Room.  All women of the Parish are warmly invited to attend. 
 
 


